

## The President

Palikir, Pohnpei Federated States of Micronesia

July 3, 2020

Dear Mr. President,

I present my compliments and wish to join the Government and people of the Federated States of Micronesia in extending warm greetings and sincere congratulations to the Government and people of the United States of America in the celebration of the 244<sup>th</sup> Independence of the United States of America July 4, 2020.

The adoption of the Declaration of Independence in 1776 laid a foundation to a new era in the United States as well as in the entire world. The United States has always been an inspiration of freedom and liberty for other nations as well as the main pillar for peace and stability worldwide. I remain confident that under your leadership, the United States will successfully go through the existing challenges and achieve new heights for its prosperous development under this unprecedented of circumstances.

Indeed, Americans all over the world have much to remember and to celebrate on this special day. In wishing you a successful and joyous celebration, I am reminded of the unique and special relationship that exists between our two countries, our Enduring Partnership, and would like to assure you of my strong desire to maintain and further strengthening it in the years to come.

On this occasion, please accept my best wishes for the good health, peace, and prosperity for the people of the United States of America and the assurance of my highest consideration.

Sincerely

David W. Panuelo

President

His Excellency Donald J. Trump
President

United States of America